



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

February 18, 2010

Mark Adams, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:07 p.m.  Members present:  Mark Adams, Jama Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Amanda Minnich, Vasco Perry, and Shelly Vanyo.  Alicia Bayless and Stella Dulaney were absent.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #02-001. Mark Adams made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Vasco Perry. 

B. #02-002. Mark Adams made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.

C. Jama shared the following good news with council members:  
1. We have implemented LIVE SCORING – a process where students are introduced to an OR and they complete step by step.  All students must complete to the standard of a 4.  If assistance is needed, students are coached through this process. 

2. Amanda Minnich is a finalist for the ExCel Award.  

3. Alton’s wrestlers placed…  

4. Alton’s presentation at the SBDM roundtable was very successful and thorough.  We are very proud of our hard work and accomplishments.   

5. Check out the “gallery” in the lobby of all our students and their successes.    

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

A. Ms. Bennett shared with council that we are in the process of uploading our winter MAP data – will share results at the March meeting.   Currently, 6th grade math is the only grade level/content area that 50% of the students did not perform above the grade level median.    

B. Ms. Bennett reviewed SMART GOAL/Common Assessment data with council members.  We are hearing really good things about this process from teachers.  

C. Ms. Meekins indicated that teachers are continuing to work very hard during their common plannings unpacking standards, creating instructional plans, and writing common  assessments.      

PLANNING:   

BUDGET:

         The January financial report was reviewed with council.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

A. Ms. Bennett shared with council that a lot of our committee work occurs in the spring. 

OLD BUSINESS

A. Enrollment/Class caps – Ms. Bennett indicated that our enrollment is 665 and we currently have seven classes over caps in the areas of LA, math, science, and SS.   

B. SACS Audit – will be in May.  (specific dates still pending). 

C. Policy 4.06 was updated based on discussion from our January meeting. 

#02-003:  Shelly Vanyo made the motion to amend policy #4.06 (see attached), seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.   

NEW BUSINESS

A. Family Resource/Youth Service Center – Ms. Ovesen was unable to attend - will review continuation plans at the March meeting.        

B. KETS Allocation – Ms. Allen presented and reviewed her recommendations for our KETS Allocation – technology plan.  The information was discussed and revisions suggested.  Ms. Allen will make the indicated revisions and submit the plan.  

#02-004:  Mark Adams made the motion to accept the technology plan with revisions discussed, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried. 

C. Ms. Bennett presented the PD plan for 2010-2011 to council.  She shared that as a result of the work we have learned to do and the results we are seeing from our common planning time, teachers wanted to work on curriculum over the summer.  The plan was also written wit enough flexibility that as needs change, we can adjust to meet requirements of our CSIP and/or individual teacher’s needs. 

#02-005:   Amanda Minnich made the motion to accept the PD plan, seconded by Shelly Vanyo.  Motion carried.  

D. Ms. Bennett reviewed the annual SBDM Needs list procedure with 

council members.  Mr. Sutton reviewed some of his recommendations and we will continue to update this request through the April deadline.  

E. Ms. Bennett shared allocation highlights for 2010-11 with council 

members (see attached).  Currently, we are not losing any staff members as long as categorical funding is allocated.  

F. Ms. Bennett shared suggestions for council training for 2010-11.  

Members provided feedback regarding preferences for training – she will forward feedback to CO.       

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. The next meeting is scheduled for March 9 at 4:00 p.m.  Vasco Perry will serve as facilitator and Amanda Minnich as resource person. 

B. Mark Adams asked about the status of the museum since it was not listed under OLD BUSINESS.  Ms. Bennett shared that Ms. Emerine was involved with Academic competition and we would add this back to the March agenda.  

ADJOURNMENT

#02-006. Vasco Perry made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 
5:17, seconded by Shelly Vanyo.  Motion carried.    

